
Request for Decision 

York Street - Truck Route Exemption

 

Recommendation
 THAT Sudbury Hospital Services not receive an exemption from
the City's truck route by-law to use York Street, between Regent
Street and Paris Street, as a haul route for their heavy trucks. 

Background

The Councillor for Ward 10, Frances Caldarelli has forwarded a
request from Sudbury Hospital Services to receive an exemption
from the City’s truck route By-Law so that they may haul material
using York Street (see Exhibit “A”). Sudbury Hospital Services is
located on York Street adjacent to the Memorial Hospital. They
provide food, laundry and ware washing services to the Sudbury
Regional Hospital facilities. Due to its location and the other
hospital facilities, York Street is the shortest route for deliveries
(see Exhibit “B”).

To address the needs of the trucking industry, and to limit the
detrimental effects that trucking has on the roads, the City has
established a network of roads that are designated for use by heavy trucks. York Street is as a collector
road that provides a connection between Regent Street and Paris Street. It is constructed to an urban
standard with a sidewalk along the south side. Development along York Street is mainly residential, with
playgrounds and a church as well. This section also has some steep grades and sharp vertical curves that
restrict sight distance. The existing speed limit is posted at 40 km/h, and the road is subject to reduced load
restrictions in the spring of each year. The City’s Roads and Transportation Department has also recently
reviewed York Street under the traffic calming program. Preliminary indications are that York Street will rank
high on the priority list for traffic calming.

While there are valid reasons for the requested truck route exemption, they are mainly economic. From a
transportation perspective, York Street is not designed for the movement of heavy trucks and staff is unable
to support the request.  Staff is also concerned that granting an exemption to Sudbury Hospital Services
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may result in requests from other companies seeking similar exemptions.
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